PSO Meeting
Feb 15, 2019
Mary Woodward Cafeteria, 8:30am
Board Members:  Cody Melby, Anna Dodds, Cyndi Clere, Erin Buck, Kristi Sloan
Principal’s Report:
Sickness currently rampant with 85 kids out sick. School is making sure common areas are being sanitized such as door handles and drinking fountains. We are short on night custodians. 
OSASS state testing will take place for English April 15-19, April 22-26 and in Math May 13-17 and May 20-14. English language learners will take the ELPA test before spring break.
Maker Faire will be held end of May where MW students rotate between stations. 
Kindergarden roundup went well, was held last Tuesday and MW already has 42 students registered.
The new elementary school, Art Rutkins, will break ground January 2020 and is projected to open the fall of 2021. 
June 12 is our scheduled last day of school, and teachers and all staff need to be out of building June 13 as the construction starts here at school. Offices during the summer will be temporarily relocated to the portable.
On Valentine’s Day, the fire department was called in as school was dismissed as one of our school bus drivers hit a fire hydrant. Driver will be retrained.
New student conferences set up for Spring: it is an open house where families can visit classrooms with their children on Thursday night and Friday morning.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Son dance will be from 6-8 pm on March 15th.
Anna Dodds- on behalf of our librarian: Funding for the library- our last fall book fair made 5K plus 1K cash. Many schools hold book fairs in their school. Our librarian has estimated we need 12K per year and we can earn 10K from fairs. 47% of our books are outdated. We will have our spring book fair scheduled for April 22-26. The book waterfall will continue.
January 2019 Minutes:
The minutes were approved.
Treasurer’s Report and Budget:
More jogathon donations came in. Auction is looking good and for family events we made $1700 more checks are coming in. All looking good.
Volunteer Coordinator:
Obob slots have been filled and we need to push son dance. According to Jenna McPherson, organizer of the dance, she has already secured the key club from Tigard High to help at the dance but would like parent volunteers to run the check in stations.
Heather Listy from our auction committee would like our coordinator to push out a need for 15 people to help set up the auction- 15 people in the morning from 10 am till 3 pm. And a second crew to help clean up from 10-12:30 am. At the auction, the reserved tables are sold out and we have a maximum of 210 people at Oswego Country Club. 40 seats remain. Her goal is to generate 50K this year. She’s selling ads and could use 4-5 sponsors. She just added the 5th grade pool party to the buy in parties. She is bringing in a videographer to shoot video of our kids to play at the auction.
School safety, Shaun Stuhldryer: He attended a TTSD education association town meeting on Feb 6 and they discussed violence in the classroom which he shared statistics and stories.
